

1150 Varnum St., NE Washington, DC 20017 (202) 269-7000

1/30/2006

Melissa Musotto
Office of Strategic Operations and Regulatory Affairs
Division of Regulations Development--A
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
Room C4-26-05
7500 Security Boulevard
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850

Dear Ms. Musotto:

This letter responds to the Notice published in the Federal Register on December 8, 2006, pursuant to the Paper Work Reduction Act, requesting comment on a proposed data submission requirement that would mandate collection of National Drug Code (NDC) information by State
submission requirement to drugs administered by medical professionals to maticular to
and the state of the partition of the professional additional addi
paperwork burdens such a requirement will place upon our staff. A more detailed description of
hese hillden is in the detailed description of provisions, Section 6002 of the Deficit Reduction Act of 2005 (DRA).
In addition, it is summarized to the state of the state o

In addition, it is unnecessary to subject hospitals and their outpatient clinics and departments to the paperwork and administrative burdens associated with the proposed NDC data submission requirement. The purpose of the proposed data submission is to enable State Medicaid agencies to collect relates on druog that on the purpose of the proposed data submission is to enable State Medicaid agencies

understanding has always been that drugs administered in outpatient settings in hospitals, like ours which uses a formulary system for outpatient drugs and bills Medicaid as prescribed under the applicable Medicaid state plan, are exempt from the rebate requirements of Section 1927 of the Act. Accordingly, the very burdensome task of submitting NDC numbers on hospital-administered outpatient drugs would not serve the purpose of facilitating rebate collection, as drug manufacturers' statutory rebate payment obligations do not extend to these drugs in the first place.

Thank you for your consideration of these views in connection with the recently published Paperwork Reduction Act Notice.

Sincerely

Zamir Shah, PharmD, BCPS, Director of Pharmacy Providence Hospital, Washington DC, 20017